
Page 1 of 8 

          AT SPEED 
Emerald Empire Sports Car Club 

P.O. Box 1204 Eugene, Oregon 97440 

Email: President@eescc.org WWW.EESCC.ORG   October 8, 2003 
 

2003 EESCC Club Officers 
President Pat Ezard 
 Email: President@eescc.org  
Vice-President Lorin Wamsley 
 Email: VicePresident@eescc.org 
Treasurer Jim Mueller 
 Email: Treasurer@eescc.org 
Secretary Kevin Braunger 
 Email: Secretary@eescc.org  
Registrar Bonnie Mueller 
 Email: Registrar@eescc.org  
Safety Steward Tim Steck 
 Email: SafetySteward@eescc.org 

FAST GRASS AUTOCROSS IS BACK!! 
This members only event, will be held on Saturday 
October 18 at the Pioneer Resources Business Park 
in the 4000 block of 1st Ave. This is just off of 
Bertelson Ave. in west Eugene.   Registration is 
from 9:00 to 10:00 AM with runs starting soon 
thereafter and running until about 3:00ish. 
 
This is low key event with stopwatch timing. 
There will be a minimum of classes.  We will at 
least have, 4WD, FWD and RWD as separate 
classes. Registration will be $10 and entrants will 
be limited in number to about 40.  Come try your 
hand at some fine hay mowing!  
 

Upcoming EESCC Events 
 
Year End Awards Banquet Nov 8th, 2003 
 Location: Hilton, Eugene, Or 
 
Monthly Meeting 1st Wed. of each month 
                                  Time: 7:00pm Location: The Mission 
 Franklin Blvd. & Patterson, Eugene, Or 
 
Fast Grass Autocross October 18th (Sat.) 2003 
It’s back on the Schedule!! Registration 9:00-10:00 AM, runs 
10:00 to 3:00. In the Pioneer Resources Business Park in 
Eugene. 
     

Other Clubs Events 
 
Oct. 25-26 ACCO 2nd Annual Shootout Redmond 
 

 
 

Event Trophy Mugs 
Until 10/18 you can get your Mugs from Bonnie, 
541-485-4341, after that date they will be for sale 
at $5.00 apiece, to fill out your sets! None will be 
mailed.  

* * * * In this Issue * * * * 
 
! Fast Grass Article 
! Topeka 2003 
! Series Finale Article 
! Results for  Events 7 & 8 
! Year End Trophy Winners 
! Year End Banquet Flyer 
! And much, much more!! 

2003 VOS Series Finale 
 
Well the fat lady has sung and the racing season is 
over.  What a wonderful season, and a great way to end 
it. Again we averaged over 120 cars each day.  Keith 
Olsen and Bonnie and Jim Mueller put together some 
great courses.  The competition was as intense as the 
heat.  It was 97 degrees on Saturday, and a more 
reasonable 85 on Sunday.  There were a few classes 
undecided going into the weekend, but by Sunday, all 
but one of the classes had a winner.  That was in FP, 
and there were three racers still in the running.  In the 
end it was the familiar green Z of Ken Loftin beating 
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EESCC Sponsors – We LOVE our Sponsors!! 

 

 

www.LorinsHomeTeam.com 
Real Estate Lending 

Lorin Wamsley 
541-338-3331 

lorin@cfseugene.com 
 

Conventional, FHA, VA Investment Property 
Construction Loans 100%Financing 
Refinance Stated Income 

Mueller Yuva & Osterman, P.C. 
Certified Public Accountants 

Jim Mueller- Chuck Yuva - Ronda Osterman 
 

Voice (541) 344-1100 Fax  (541) 344-0238 

The Specialists Auto Detail, Inc. 

Raul Sanchez 
2101 W 10th Ave. 

Eugene, OR 97402 
 

Office: 541-485-4176 Cell: 541-915-4963 
 

www.Clean-Ride.com 
 

AUTOS and TRUCKS 
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Some people have rented cars for this event.  Some 
bring out their tow rigs and some use their 
autocross car.   
 
One rule specifically for this event.  If you knock a 
cone over, you have to put it back up! 
 
I do want to stress that this event is like all others, 
it will be conducted in a safe manner, and those 
who do anything that might endanger themselves 
or others will be asked to leave. 
 
We will need some help with mowing the area and 
setting the course.  If you have a good mower, 
riding style, let us know.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GO 
DUCKS! 

 
 

GO  
BEAVERS! 

David Boyd and Jordan Weist.   
 
True to tradition, we had the IROC.  All the class 
winners got to drive a cushy Buick, which was 
provided by Lorin Wamsley.  We had kind of a 
convoluted version of Sundays course, one run each for 
all the marbles.  The winner is____ sorry it’s a secret, 
only Pat Ezard knows and it will take at least a set of 
race tires bribe to find out. 
 
There are 79 trophy winners for 2003.  As always it is a 
very diverse group of drivers and cars.  A lot of new 
faces and a lot of older faces.  Sportsmanship, 
camaraderie, and plain old-fashioned fun made this, in 
my humble opinion, the best ever for the club.   
 
We will celebrate this great year next month at the 
year-end banquet, where the racing will continue with 
the “Kid Sport” pinewood derby.  For those of you who 
had kids in Cub Scouts, you can put your engineering 
skills to the test, and make the ultimate gravity racer. 
The rules are included elsewhere in this newsletter, and 
we are going to make sure there will be no cheating. 
This is EESCC, not NASCAR!   
 
You won’t want to miss this celebration.  
 
Jim, treasurer for life and newsletter editor chief, Mueller. 
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* * * * For Sale * * * * 
1985 CORVETTE. $9500, lots of extra parts, all 
records.  1st in BSP for 2001, 2 hillclimb 
records. Call Larry at 741-7822. 
1975 CORVETTE, convertible, air, auto, new 
interior, new paint. Great fun-in-the-sun. See to 
appreciate.  Good road car. Bill or Cheryl 998-
8068 
C5 Corvette parts, new and used, too 
numerous to list. Programmer; springs; bars; 
stock wheels; wheelhouses; etc. Call with your 
needs. Contact Bill at 541-998-8068 or 
whbaugh@oregon.uoregon.edu  
Check out the For Sale Category in the EESCC 
Autocross Forum for more items that are For 
Sale and other items race fans are Looking to 
Buy.  If you have an item you would like to sell 
and/or you are looking for a particular part to buy 
then log on, register and check it out.  

 




